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It’s strange to be writing about the end of 2020. This has been a year 

like no other. Happy Hanukkah, Merry Christmas, Happy Kwanzaa! We 

wish everyone an uneventful and happy winter break.  Stay home and 

stay safe so we can see you all in 2021!  

 

 

Welcome Winter! Duke SAC Community Event: Please 

join SAC on Sunday, Dec. 20 at 2PM for our first virtual community event!  

Duke parent, Tamara Robbins Griffith, and her children will lead us through the steps to create a 

beautiful and easy winter craft! To register and review the list of supplies, click here. 
Do you have a special skill or talent that you’d be willing to teach virtually? We’re looking at 

different ways to engage and connect our in class and virtual families while still remaining 

safe. If you’d be willing to help us with a virtual workshop, please email us at info@dukesac.ca 

Food Drive Update: A heartfelt thank you to everyone 

who donated to the Food Drive. We were able to deliver over 25 boxes 

of food to Kapapamhchakwew Wandering Spirit School for their winter 

solstice food bundles.  Your generous support for this event was very 

much appreciated.   

 

Read-A-Thon: Our Read-A-Thon wrapped up this week and we are still tallying up 

pledges. Thank you to everyone who donated. With your help we will be able to purchase 

new technology for our school and share funds raised with a partnered school. There is still 

time to donate! All donations can be submitted through your SchoolCashOnline.com 

account. 

Each week we distribute information via email in the “Need to Read” (NTR) to keep you tuned 

in to the goings-on at Duke. If you have not done so already, you can sign up on the 

DukeSAC.ca home page. If you are a parent or caregiver of a Duke student and would like to 

be involved, please email us at info@dukesac.ca.  

Attending a SAC meeting has never been easier and we hope to see you online at the next 

one. We won’t be hosting a meeting in December but will be back again on Monday, 

January 25, 2021 – a link to join the meeting will be provided in future communications.  

https://dukesac.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=c8a15f604c797eafa8079be8f&id=270385ea52&e=9d9e85b6ee
https://tdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
http://www.dukesac.ca/
mailto:info@dukesac.ca?subject=I%20want%20to%20be%20involved


 
 

Helping at Home: Cubed 

 

 
 

 

Students in Mme Kirk’s Grade 1 French Immersion class have been working on cube 

timelines.  When completing this project, they were encouraged to reflect on how 

they change over time and why their responsibilities would also change. 

 

 

 



 
 

Art in Room 306: Mr. Naimji’s class has been busy beautifying their space! 

 

                                           

              
 

 

 

 



 
 

Kindness Elf in Room 28 

Ms. Yip’s class got an unusual package recently – a Kindness Elf along wirth some 

writing journals, so students could wraite about how they shared/experienced 

kindness. Here are some of the entries! 

 

 



 
 

 

               



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

Grade 2/3 Structures 

 

Students in room 16 created mini playgrounds as their culminating task for their 

Science Structures and Movement Unit.  As you can see, their structures have features 

such as strong foundations, posts and beams, arches and levers.  They added 

additional fun and creative components such as park benches, shade, park rules 

signs, garbage cans, lemonade stands and fences to keep little children or pets 

safe.  They could only use items found around the house to make these mini 

playgrounds! 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

Grade 4/5 Wycinanki Evergreen Tree Paper Cuts-outs 

 

To celebrate the upcoming winter holidays, the grade 4's and 5's in room 21 have 

been creating "Wycinanki" pronounced Vee-chee-non-kee. Wycinanki is 

the Polish word for 'paper-cut design' and it has been a popular folk craft in Poland 

since the 1900s. Though traditionally hung as decorations in windows, on walls, and 

from ceiling joints, today the classic designs are found everywhere. They hang in 

museums, may be printed on all manner of souvenirs, and even adorn airplanes (British 

Airways decorated the tails of some of their jets with the folk design in the 1990s). 

 

https://afaithfulattempt.blogspot.com/2020/01/wycinanki-evergreen-tree-paper-cuts-outs.html


 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Getting to ‘Gnome” You in Room 305! 

 
 

This is a photo of some tiny origami Santa’s or, if you don’t celebrate Christmas, 

Gnomes. These were made by students in room 305. We really hope you enjoy these 

adorable creations! 

 



 
 

 

Winter Well-Being 

While this year is definitely a little different, let’s get cozy and try to appreciate what the winter season has to offer. 

There are lots of great activities to enjoy, both indoors and out, and it may be an opportunity to explore new 

places or try new experiences or activities. 

This year, it will be important that we: 

▪ Anticipate, plan for, and talk together about how things are different 

▪ Focus on what gives you and your family joy and meaning 

▪ Focus on the positive - and what you can do 

▪ Take care of ourselves and reach out for help if needed 

▪ Invite family members to use their imaginations, get lost in a book, try a new game, or make the most of 

the winter weather 

▪ Create opportunities to connect with others through virtual meets, walks in nature, telephone 

conversations, sending cards/letters 

▪ Show gratitude to ourselves and others - giving and receiving thanks helps everyone feel better 

▪ Respect and support health guidelines for the good of us all 

Read our whole Winter Well-Being Guide, which includes lots of great mental health and well-being 

resources, services and more, including lots of safe ways to stay busy and active. 

Here are some tips to get you started: 

Winter Programming/Activities in the City for Families 

▪ Welcome to Winter – City of Toronto 

▪ A New Way to Play: Recreation During COVID-19 

▪ Holiday CampTO - Registration is ongoing for holiday CampTO programs-a new day camp program 

featuring smaller group sizes and aligning with health guidelines. 

Health and Physical Education Resources 

▪ Trails - A list of Toronto trails for pedestrians, cyclists, in-line skaters and more! 

▪ Welcome to Ontario Parks - Information about visiting Ontario Parks. 

▪ Participaction - Resource to support families staying physically active. 

▪ Health and Physical Education Resources - Resources to support parents and caregivers with health and 

physical education at home. 

▪ Heart and Stroke - Tips for eating healthy and keeping active. 

Stay at Home Activities 

▪ 20+ Cool Virtual Field Trips for Kids - take a virtual trip to amusement parks, national parks, museums and 

other attractions from your own home 

▪ Bring Dance Into Your Home - National Ballet 

▪ Follow Along Dance Videos For Kids 

▪ Indoor Winter Activities For Kids 

 

https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Portals/0/docs/TDSB%20%20Winter%20Well-Being%20Guide_revised.pdf
https://www.toronto.ca/explore-enjoy/festivals-events/welcome-to-winter/
https://www.toronto.ca/explore-enjoy/recreation/a-new-way-to-play-recreation-during-covid-19/
https://www.toronto.ca/explore-enjoy/recreation/campto/
https://www.toronto.ca/explore-enjoy/recreation/walking-hiking/trails/
http://www.ontarioparks.com/en
https://www.participaction.com/en-ca/everything-better/family-better
https://www.ophea.net/resources-support-parents-and-caregivers-health-and-physical-education-home
https://www.heartandstroke.ca/healthy-living/healthy-kids
https://helpwevegotkids.com/national/article/education/20-cool-virtual-field-trips-for-kids/
https://www.nbs-enb.ca/en/community-dance/bring-dance-into-your-home/all-ages
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLTfstHhuPAlMjHGmRsf3CmbZ_PVq7NtTa
https://activeforlife.com/indoor-winter-activities-for-kids/


 
 

Holiday Traditions   

 

    

  

 

 

Winter Solstice: 

The celebration of Winter Solstice (also known as Yule) is one of the oldest winter celebrations in 

the world. Ancient people were hunters and spent most of their time outdoors. The seasons and 

weather played a very important part in their lives. Because of this many ancient people had a great 

reverence for, and even worshipped the sun. The Norsemen of Northern Europe saw the sun as a 

wheel that changed the seasons. It was from the word for this wheel, houl, that the word yule is 

thought to have come. The ancient Romans also held a festival to celebrate the rebirth of the year. 

Saturnalia ran for seven days from the 17th of December. The festival involved decorating houses with 

greenery, lighting candles, holding processions and giving presents. Celtic priests would cut the 

mistletoe that grew on the oak tree and give it as a blessing. Oaks were seen as sacred and the 

winter fruit of the mistletoe was a symbol of life in the dark winter months. It was also the Druids who 

began the tradition of the yule log. Many of these customs are still followed today. They have been 

incorporated into the Christian and secular celebrations of Christmas. 

Christmas 

Christmas or Christmas Day is an annual festival commemorating the birth of Jesus Christ, observed 

most commonly on December 25 as a religious and cultural celebration among billions of people 

around the world. A feast central to the Christian liturgical year, it is prepared for by the season of 

Advent or the Nativity Fast and initiates the season of Christmastide, which historically in the West lasts 

twelve days and culminates on Twelfth Night; in some traditions, Christmastide includes an Octave. 

Christmas Day is a public holiday in many of the world's nations, is celebrated culturally by a large 

number of non-Christian people, and is an integral part of the holiday season, while some Christian 

groups reject the celebration. In several countries, celebrating Christmas Eve on December 24 has 

the main focus rather than December 25, with gift-giving and sharing a traditional meal with the 

family. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hanukah 

Hanukkah is a Jewish holiday commemorating the rededication of the Second Temple in 

Jerusalem. It is observed for eight nights and days. It is also known as the Festival of Lights and the 

Feast of Dedication. The festival is observed by the lighting of the menorah . One additional light is lit 

on each night of the holiday, progressing to eight on the final night. The typical menorah consists of 

eight branches with an additional visually distinct branch. The extra light, with which the others are lit, 

is called a shamash) and is given a distinct location, usually above or below the rest. Other Hanukkah 

festivities include playing dreidel and eating oil-based foods such as doughnuts and latkes. 

Kwanzaa 

Kwanzaa is a week-long celebration. It honors African and is observed from December 26 to 

January 1, culminating in a feast and gift-giving.[1] Kwanzaa has seven core principles (Nguzo Saba). 

It was created by Maulana Karenga and was first celebrated in 1966–67. Kwanzaa was established 

as a means to help African Americans reconnect with their African cultural and historical heritage. 

Seven candles in a candelabra symbolize the seven principles of Kwanzaa. Kwanzaa celebratory 

symbols include a mat (Mkeka) on which other symbols are placed: a Kinara (candle holder), 

Mishumaa Saba (seven candles) mazao (crops), Muhindi (corn), a Kikombe cha Umoja (unity cup) 

for commemorating and giving shukrani (thanks) to African Ancestors, and Zawadi (gifts). Corn 

being the primary symbol for both decoration and celebratory dinning. 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=N2iuDp9c&id=B8F047C9B92BF0853499205A83A82154E3C4C656&thid=OIP.N2iuDp9cQjQYdNJfBunQZAHaEL&mediaurl=https%3a%2f%2fst1.latestly.com%2fwp-content%2fuploads%2f2018%2f11%2fHanukkah-2018-date-and-significance-781x441.jpg&exph=441&expw=781&q=hanukah&simid=608046964449411199&ck=E977C7EF764EAA97BCFDA0B3FAC2F949&selectedIndex=11&FORM=IRPRST
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=N1QvBKIz&id=6ECEA72B32F3E27F777C7FD0950E5DE5BD0152CE&thid=OIP.N1QvBKIz3vA6W2eYgfmZ4QHaE8&mediaurl=http%3a%2f%2fres.cloudinary.com%2fsagacity%2fimage%2fupload%2fc_crop%2ch_667%2cw_1000%2cx_0%2cy_0%2fc_limit%2cw_1080%2fshutterstock_9247780_zvnz9l.jpg&exph=667&expw=1000&q=kwanzaa&simid=608054119842514739&ck=0DE03BB6E86311001DFFE7C9296B9ED8&selectedIndex=17&FORM=IRPRST


 
 

 

 

 

This year has been like no other. And this year, we have a special treat that helps 

put everything in perspective: a song called “A Different Christmas”. It was written and 

performed by Nova Carver-Cook, who is in Grade 7 Extended French. Thank you so 

much for sharing Nova! 

 

Song: A Different Christmas 

 

https://soundcloud.com/imaginit-music/sets/a-different-christmas
https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=sv9Wu%2fhh&id=E467BDB88DF6C86B4601C03B0734F9396F5C1473&thid=OIP.sv9Wu_hhfYklTluweEKrjgHaC5&mediaurl=http%3a%2f%2fblog.discoverbrantford.ca%2fPortals%2f0%2fxBlog%2fuploads%2f2016%2f12%2f19%2fHappy%2520Holidays%2520Blog.jpg&exph=450&expw=1150&q=Happy+Holidays&simid=608005402050694717&ck=1C1BF1AE1A93A58F4B10C2FC4B01601B&selectedIndex=86&FORM=IRPRST

